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Dear Participating Agency Health Benefits Insurance Administrator: 
 
 Attached are the Plan Year 2000 rates for the New York State Health Insurance Program 
(NYSHIP). Schedule I represents the full share rates, the COBRA rates and the NYS Continuity of 
coverage rates. Schedule II represents the Employee/Employer Variable Contribution Rate Table (PS-
508). Your bill for January, 2000 coverage will reflect the new rates. 
  
 The net Five-Tier Mediprime rates for the Core plus all enhancement option have, in the 
aggregate, increased 12.9%. There are two overriding factors driving this rate action: 
 
 First and foremost is the explosion in Prescription Drug costs. The exceptionally high increase in 
costs is a national phenomenon that has affected virtually every program in the country offering 
prescription drug coverage. The drug premium is increasing 33.7% and is responsible for approximately 
62% of the total increase in Empire Plan costs. This increase in drug costs is driven by direct consumer 
advertising, increases in the number of scripts per enrollee, increases in the days supply per script, drug 
industry consolidation, and FDA regulatory changes that accelerate the rate at which new, higher cost 
drugs are entering the market.  
 
 The 33.7% increase in the 2000 drug premium comprises a 22% trend factor (up from the 15% 
trend factor used in setting the 1999 rates), a 4.7% margin load, and an increase in the claims base to 
account for the projected 1999 deficit (7.1% of drug premium). The 4.7% margin is necessary to reduce 
the potential for another deficit occurring in the year 2000.  
 
 Second, there is less dividend and interest available this year to temper the impact of the 
increase. For rate year 2000, $23.1 million in interest and dividend were factored into calculating PA 
premium rates. This is only 40% of the amount applied against the 1999 rate. This reduced dividend and 
interest amount accounts for 35% of the total premium increases.  
 
 The remaining Empire Plan rating components (Hospital, Medical, Mental Health) make up the 
remainder of the premium increases for 2000.  
 
Medicare Premium 
 
 The Health Care Financing Administration has announced that there will be no change in the 
monthly Medicare Part B premium. Accordingly, the calendar year 2000 premium will remain at $45.50 
per month.  
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